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C. Earl Hulburd’s son, Earl Seward Hulburd (“Bud” or “Herky”) was killed at age 21 
along with his flight instructor in a small airplane crash in St. Charles, MO near St. Louis 
on March 24, 1950.  Bud was in the final stages of obtaining his private pilots license at 
the time. 
 
The following scanned letters were found among the possessions of Betty Seward 
Hulburd Hine-Alderson (Bud’s sister and Earl’s younger daughter) after her death. 
 
Some of these letters represent communications regarding Earl’s attempt to find out the 
cause of the crash.  
 
The letter written by C. Earl Hulburd on June 12, 1950 suggests possible reasons for the 
crash (though the referenced copy of the CAB report is missing).  Note that this letter 
significantly exaggerates the flying credentials of  Kirt Hine, my father.  The letter 
suggests that student pilots should have had parachutes but that Bud’s instructor would 
not allow them.  That stall and spin maneuvers were performed well below the 5000 to 
6000 feet considered safe (a reference says the CAB report determined the ceiling was 
2500 ft with strong gusty winds).  There is a reference to the fact that the stabilizer may 
have been stuck and to the “failures mentioned in the CAB report”.  Also the night before 
the flight, Bud evidently told his father that he hoped the instructor would not conduct the 
“test” because he was not a safe pilot and took to many chances”.  Evidently Bud also 
objected to others about taking the test with the assigned instructor.  C. Earl Hulburd 
concludes that the flight school was negligent due to both poor maintenance on the 
aircraft and for allowing a dangerous instructor to fly.  I know of no law suits that were 
ever pursued and have no copy of any final government report regarding the cause of the 
crash 
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